Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes           October 2, 2017
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order. Others present: Robert Manners and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Matt Marchese was absent.
Media Present: 
Acceptance of Minutes:  Bob made a motion to accept the minutes of September 18, 2017. Andrew seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· Village Leaf Collection will take place on Monday, November 6. Bagged leaves should be placed curbside by 7 am. 
· Brook Road will be closed indefinitely due to a bridge that has been condemned by the state. The Highway Department will be working on a plan to repair or replace the bridge but the road is expected to be closed for a long period of time. No houses have been cut off. The road is used by some Shelburne residents and by many residents of neighboring towns.
Department Liaison Reports:

Town Hall – Bob said that while examining the upper floor of the Cowell Gym for possible use as storage or office space, a large number of wooden folding chairs were found. These are large sections of chairs each containing four or five seats. No town use could be thought of, so selling the chairs is another option.
Broadband –  Colrain is inviting Shelburne representatives to a meeting to discuss sharing broadband service with portions of Shelburne.
7:15 pm Zach Holt RE: Hampshire Power Contract Renewal for Electricity ​– Last year the town used approximately 118,000 kilowatt hours of electricity, costing about $10,750 for the provider, Hampshire Power, and roughly the same amount for the distributor, Eversource. For an annual increase of $109, the town could get 100% green power. In this case the green power would be 100% wind power from New Hampshire. The Board agreed that going to 100% green power was worth the small additional cost. Zach did not foresee any significant change in rates for the next five to ten years. A motion was put forth by Bob to enter into a 36-month electric supply contract with Hampshire Power with the addition of the 100% green option. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
7:30 pm Jan Ameen RE: Solid Waste Management District – Jan, the Executive Director of the Franklin County Solid Waste Management District, came to the Board to give an overview of what the FCSWMD is and what it does. The 22 member towns each pay for a share of the overhead expenses. The rest of the services are paid through fee-for- service programs and grant income. The district provides many services to the member towns including submitting reports to the DEP, grant writing, and providing paint, oil, and hazardous waste collections. The district also hauls waste and recycling materials, does transfer station and landfill inspections, and pellet bag and agricultural plastic recycling. For the first six months of 2017 Shelburne recycled nearly 60 tons of trash and earned $936.10 in revenue from that recycling. In 2016 33% of the town’s trash was recycled. The town gets points for participating in various recycling programs. Those points earn the town money, which can be used for transfer station improvements. Shelburne has earned $4,200 as of June 2017. A motion was made by Bob, to sign the transfer certificate for the paper compactor. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. A motion was made by Bob to renew the contract, as described by Jan Ameen for the Recycling Dividends Program. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
7:45 pm Daniel Liebermann RE: Request to Use Memorial Hall – Congressman Richard Neal plans to hold a Town Hall Forum, to discuss the impact of opioids on his constituents. He would like to use Memorial Hall, on October 19, from 10 am until noon. Both the Board and Daniel, who was representing the Memorial Hall Association, felt this was a good thing and it is beneficial to the town to have our Congressmen hold an event in town. The Association will be able to provide a hall manager for the event and will coordinate with Falls Cable for audio.
Old Business:
Green Communities Designation – Terry will be meeting with Patricia Smith of the FRCOG to go over any outstanding items prior to the filing of the Green Communities application.
Mechanic Street Speeding – A neighborhood meeting to gain resident feedback on the plan to implement two solar-powered radar speed signs on Mechanic Street, will be held on Thursday, October 12, on the grounds of BSE. 
Parking Study with Nelson/Nygaard – The parking consultants recently met with the parking study committee to review the draft of their findings. The draft will be revised and presented to the Board in the next few weeks.
Town Fees – Tabled until Matt can be present.

Highway Department Request for Policy Changes – Surveys have been sent to other towns. Terry is awaiting the results and should have them by the next meeting.

New Business: 
2017 CDBG Contracts Shelburne Housing Authority for Highland Village Improvements; Community Action RE: Food Pantry – A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Andrew that the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen be authorized to execute the FY17 contract with Community Acton of the Franklin, Hampshire, and North Quabbin Regions, Inc. for the West County Emergency Food Pantry Program in Shelburne for $25,000, to run from October 1, 2017 thru December 31, 2018. The vote in favor was unanimous. A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Andrew that the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen be authorized to execute the FY17 contract with the Shelburne Housing Authority for management of the Highland Village Kitchen & Bathroom Improvements for $666,176 to run from October 1, 2017 thru December 31, 21018. The vote in favor was unanimous.
Mohawk Student Council RE: Booster Day Parade – A request has been made by the Mohawk Student Council to hold the annual Booster Week Parade on October 20, at 5 pm. The parade starts at Arms Academy. This event has been approved by the Police Department. A motion was made by Bob to grant a parade permit to the Mohawk Student Council. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Correspondence:
Governor Baker RE: $4,200 Award for Shelburne’s Recycling Efforts – The town has been awarded a Recycling Dividends Program grant of $4,200 through the Sustainable Materials Recovery Program.
Any Other Business:
GSFABA and Recreation Committee RE: One Day Liquor License – A one day liquor license has been requested for a Halloween Ball which will be held at Cowell Gym, on October 28, from 7 to 11:30 pm. A bracelet marking system will be used to regulate the serving of alcohol to adult participants. Beer and wine will be purchased from accepted vendors. It is expected that 150 people will attend the event. This even has been held in the past and has been well run. A motion was put forth by Bob to grant a one day liquor license for to the GSFABA for the Halloween Ball, on October 28. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn at 8:12 pm; Andrew seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney
Recording Secretary
